
SMCA 2017 ANNUAL MEETING
28 January 2017, Coupeville Public Library

The meeting was called to order at 1:02pm. Board Members Richard Goldstein, Clay Miller and 
Patrice Heyduck were present.  Secretary Chuck Garrett and Treasurer Charles Coffey were 
absent. Clay Miller, acted as Secretary. 15 of 35 lot members were present.

At 1:03pm Sandra Bodamer of King Water gave an abbreviated report on the status of our 
community water system. She shared that the consumer confidence report was not yet available
but she would forward it to the Board soon. She passed out the attached 2016 Well Report.

At 1:06pm our own Water Czar, Dick Graham, gave a brief report on the health of our water 
system, reminded members to annually turn every plumbing valve to ensure correct operation 
when needed and announced that after 4+ years he will be  stepping down and needs another 
member to volunteer for his position, so he can train them.

At 1:17pm the President asked if the Minutes from 2016 should be read, nobody desired them to
be read and they were approved. They are attached.

At 1:18pm President Goldstein gave the “State of the Community" and thanked ail the SMCA 
volunteers by name. He mentioned Karen Lovejoy’s idea about creating a community 
emergency response plan for any future catastrophes and noted the Board's endorsement for 
the creation of such a plan. He also shared that our Association's attorney, Mr. James Kotschwar, 
is no longer held by SMCA on retainer, but remains available when needed. Also noted that the 
Board changed the Bylaws to reflect the new requirement for HOA's to file their own annual 
Washington State HOA licensing fee and Annual Report each year between May 1 and October 
31.  The Board has instigated the posting on the Association's website of the monthly checking 
account statement and monthly financial spread sheet.  The President discussed the reasons for 
the change in the  By-laws for the terms of Board members from one to two years. And he noted 
that the issue of Lot 18 had been resolved by the Board and approved by a vote of over two-
thirds of the Association. 

At 1:30pm President Goldstein, standing in for the Treasure, gave an overview of the finances for
the Community for the year 2016. That report is attached.

At 1:33pm ACC Chairman Ron Henley presented the 2016 ACC report, which is attached. 

At 1:37pm Meeting recessed for the 2017 SMCA Board election count. There were five names on
the ballot.  Elected were:

1. Fred Schmucker
2. Robin Bemardy
3. Dave Shellenbarger
4. Bev Holle
5. Clay Miller

At 1:47pm President Goldstein called for any New Business. There was none. Meeting adjourned

at 1:50 pm.
























	28 January 2017, Coupeville Public Library

